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SOUTH BONDI / TAMARAMA PRECINCT 

 

Waverley Council Response Report to requests from the 23 November 2022 South Bondi / Tamarama Precinct meeting 
 

Meeting 
Date 

Motion Council Officer Response Directorate Status 

 
23 
November 
2022 

Motion 1:  

Regarding the recent No Parking signage East 

Mason Lane off Jackaman Street residents 

are not happy.  

Residents would like to decision to be 

reviewed and revoked with community 

consultation of affected residents.  

Council’s Manager of Traffic and Transport has advised that No Parking 
restrictions were installed in Mason Lane following representations from 
a resident unable to access parking off Mason Lane. 
 
As Mason Lane is only 4 metres wide, it cannot accommodate parked 
cars.  

Planning, 
Sustainability 
and Compliance  

Complete  

23 
November 
2022 

Motion 2:  

Could Council investigate and respond to the 

issue of alternative options that restrict and 

remove boat trailers and other trailers that 

are currently taking up limited parking 

spaces in our neighbourhood roads. For 

example, Council hiring a parking lot 

specifically for trailers and boats in order to 

remove their existence in residential 

neighbourhoods with limited parking.  

 

Council’s Manager of Traffic and Transport has advised that boat trailers 
and trailers in general are an ongoing issue in high density 
neighbourhoods.   
 
Under current laws, boats can be parked on residential streets.   
 
Council can impound a boat trailer if it has been abandoned by giving the 
owner 28 days notice to remove the trailer.  
 
Owners who receive this order have typically moved their boat down the 
street or even returned it to the same spot an hour later. 
 
Please note, some people park their cars or caravans on local streets for 
extended periods of time without using them.  This is the same situation 
as for trailers. 
 
It is not within Council’s remit to purchase or hire land for boat owners to 
store their boats.  Private facilities which offer this service already exist. 

 

Planning, 
Sustainability 
and Compliance 

Complete  

23 
November 
2022 

Proposed Motion for February 2023 
meeting: 

Council’s Executive Manager of Environmental Sustainability and 
Executive Manager of Infrastructure have advised that Council has 
identified numerous locations where trees can be planted on nature 

Planning, 
Sustainability 
and Compliance 

Complete 
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Will Council please advise how they intend 
to increase our permeable/plantable areas 
and decrease the asphalt and concrete in our 
precinct and greater municipality? 

 
One of the stated aims of Waverley Council’s 
strategic plan is to increase tree canopy by 
30% by 2029 thereby diminishing the heat 
islands in the municipality.  

 
Will Council commit to converting No 
STOPPING areas at street intersections to 
gardens - as has been done at Tasman, 
Jackaman, Jacques, Consett - and protecting 
every tree and garden historically 
established within the street itself to support 
these strategic aims?  

 
Will the General Manager ensure that the 
traffic /kerbside & guttering and tree 
management officers are educated about 
these aims and willing to support them? 

strips and is continuing to increase the number of street trees through 
additional planting.  
 
Council is continuing to increase permeability through streetscape 
upgrades such as in the Bondi Junction Cycleway, Glenayr Streetscape 
upgrade and the implementation of 40km/h zones in Waverley.  
 
Other locations for additional streetscape gardens are identified when 
streets and kerbs are undergoing maintenance. 
 
As well as the strategic goal to have tree canopy cover, Council has 
developed a street design manual to assist with modern, sympathetic 
and resilient gardens in its streetscapes. These gardens are designed to 
improve safety at intersections, provide water treatment, reduce flood 
impact and importantly increase greenery and tree cover. These strategic 
goals have led to the recent Rickard Ave raingarden, the Roscoe St 
raingarden, the Barracluff Ave kerb buildouts just to name a few. Closer 
to the Tamarama/Bronte area we are about to build additional traffic 
improvements including gardens at the pedestrian crossing on 
Macpherson St at St Thomas St.  
 
You can find Council’s Street Design manual on our website at 
https://www.waverley.nsw.gov.au/council/policies_procedures_and_pla
ns (under Plans) 
 
As new works are undertaken in streetscape and intersections the above 
document will inform design in line with the Precincts expectations.  

 

+ Assets and 
Operations 

Next meeting: Wednesday 22 February 2023 
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